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Senator Nettle (L&CA 33) asked: 

How many people have been told that they were unlawfully detained? 

Answer: 

Cases were referred to the Ombudsman based on the use of the system descriptor ‘not 
unlawful’ relating to the person’s release from detention. Use of the descriptor does not 
necessarily mean an individual was unlawfully detained. 
 
As at 30 June 2007, the Ombudsman has provided the Department with case analyses for each 
of the Referred Immigration Cases.  The Ombudsman has stated that only a court of 
competent jurisdiction could conclusively determine whether there was a period of unlawful 
detention in any of the Referred Immigration Cases. The Department is reviewing each case 
analysis to determine what, if any, remedies may be appropriate and is in discussions with a 
number of people about the circumstances of their detention.   
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